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CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE JULY 6, 2022
CITIZENS’ ADVISORY COMMITTEE (CAC) MEETING 

MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN PERSON
Charles Counsil, At-Large Representative, CAC Chair

Steven E. Hurt, Mid County Representative

Pauline Klein, At-Large Representative

William Klossner, South County Representative

Robert Logan, Mid County Representative

Dianne Quilty, Mid County Representative, CAC Vice Chair
Ed Zubal, West County Representative 

MEMBERS PARTICIPATING ONLINE

Della Booth, South County Representative

MEMBER ABSENT
Steve Schoff, West County Representative – excused
MEMBER VACANCIES

West County (one representative)

South County Representative (one representative)

OTHERS PARTICIPATING IN PERSON

D’Juan Harris, MPO Director
Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO Planner
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Principal Planner

Tanya Merkle, FDOT District One
Patrick Bateman, FDOT

Dave Bogner – FDOT
Vitor Suguri, FDOT
Beaumont Hayner, City of Punta Gorda Urban Design
Henri Belrose, WGI

Lilli O’Steen, WGI

Rick Kirchhoff, Citizen

Mary Ellen Kiss, Citizen
Dave Comier, Citizen
OTHERS PARTICIPATING IN MICROSOFT TEAMS
Bekie Leslie, MPO Administrative Services Coordinator

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works
Babuji Ambikapathy, VHB (FDOT Consultant)
Srinivas Kandala, VHB (FDOT Consultant)

Raja Pemmanaboina, VHB (FDOT Consultant)
Tony Conte, Charlotte County Schools

Shaun Cullinan, Charlotte County Community Development

1.   Call to Order & Roll Call
CAC Vice-Chair Dianne Quilty called the CAC Meeting to order at 1:30 P.M.  The roll call was taken. A quorum was present. 
2.  Pledge of Allegiance
All attendees recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
3.   Public Comments on Agenda Items  
At this time CAC Chair Charlie Counsil was in attendance and chaired the meeting. There were no public comments received.
4.  Reports

A. Chair’s Report
Charles Counsil had nothing to report but extended his appreciation to D’Juan Harris for sending the District One Districtwide RoadWatch Report.  
B. City of Punta Gorda Report
Beaumont Hayner informed the Committee that the City of Punta Gorda Staff followed up on the BPAC members concerns regarding the  “Wheels and Wings” event in Punta Gorda and reached out to the Project Manager  to inquiry the route options for this event. He also stated that the City of Punta Gorda is happy to partner with the MPO regarding the Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) grant program and mentioned MPO Staff will be presenting an overview of the SS41 grant opportunity at the next City of Punta Gorda Council meeting on July 13, 2022.  
C. Charlotte County Report
Ravi Kamarajugadda had no new projects to discuss but informed that the Olean Boulevard. widening project is complete and going through final punch list. 
He indicated that Charlotte County Public Works initiated several ordinances on county roads pertaining to no parking, no through truck traffic, and speed reduction on select roads throughout the county.  The ordinances were passed at the last Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners Meeting on June 28, 2022.
He requested if CAC Members had questions or concerns, please reach out to him.

D. Sheriff’s Report
Ed Zubal was concerned about the absence of a staff member from the Sheriff’s Office. Laks Gurram indicated that the MPO staff reached out to Sgt Dustin Paille on numerous occasions and notified their interest attending the meetings and indicated their presence at the April 13, 2022 CAC meeting. He stated that he would reiterate the need to have a Sheriff’s Department staff person participate at the CAC. He further encouraged the committee members to notify MPO Staff if their have any specific concerns that law enforcement staff can address.

D’Juan Harris indicated that he met personally with Sheriff Prummel and echoed the importance of law enforcement presence at these meetings. He extended his gratitude for the law enforcement support and their participation at the MPO committee meetings. He further mentioned that Sheriff’s department is short staffed. He also mentioned the Charlotte County Sheriff’s department attend CTST and BPAC meetings and provide their feedback whenever possible. Pauline Klein and Bob Logan reiterated the importance of law enforcement staff presence and input periodically at both CTST and BPAC meetings.
5.  Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
Tanya Merkle reported that FDOT is waiting on the Governor to sign the adopted Work Program so it can be distributed to member entities. She also informed about the mobility week in the month of October from 21st through the 28th. 

Ed Zubal inquired about the status of the signal at SR 776 @ Gulf Stream Boulevard.  D’Juan Harris informed that he communicated with the FDOT Project Manager and indicated that it is a FDOT push button/design build project and scheduled to be complete by the end of summer. 

6.   Consent Agenda
A. Approval of Minutes:  April 13, 2022 Meeting
B. FY 2022/2023 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) – Task 8 – FFY 2021 FTA Section 5305(d)/Public Transportation Grant Agreement (PTGA) Amendment
Bob Logan made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  William Klossner seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously. 

7.  North Jones Loop Road (CR 768) Feasibility Study – FINAL UPDATE
Patrick Bateman gave a PowerPoint presentation, North Jones Loop Road (CR 768) Feasibility Study from Burnt Store Road to Piper Road.
FDOT initiated the project two years ago as a roadway widening project. As the project continued to progress, FDOT took at a second look at various elements of transportation which includes mobility, safety, intersection improvements, emergency response, and evacuation improvements. In the analysis phase, FDOT Staff conducted extensive public outreach to obtain input on the types of improvements to be considered along the North Jones Loop Road and Punta Gorda Airport corridor.  The purpose of this research was to determine multimodal transportation solutions to prepare for planned regional developments within the vicinity of this corridor.  The outreach included meetings and presentations to elected/appointed officials.  FDOT met with staff from the City of Punta Gorda, Charlotte County, and the Punta Gorda Airport.  FDOT also coordinated with the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda Metropolitan Planning Organization’s (MPO) Committees, Board Members, and business stakeholders.
Patrick Bateman described the three segments of the proposed improvements on Jones Loop corridor. Segment One from Burnt Store Rd to Knight Trail/Mac Drive outlined proposed changes to six-lane Jones Loop and reroute left turns at Taylor Road.  Segment Two, within I-75 limited access right-of-way will include shared use paths.  Segment Three includes a roundabout at Piper Road @ Jones Loop Road.   This section of the roadway is part of the Strategic Intermodal System (SIS)  
Pauline Klein expressed her displeasure with roundabouts and asked if the recommendations are final. D’Juan Harris informed that this project is in Feasibility Study phase and when it is in the Design Phase, FDOT staff will conduct required public workshops/meetings to obtain public input before proceeding to next phase of project production.
Diane Quilty asked three questions:

1. Where does the project fall in the LRTP?
2. Is this project a MPO priority?
3. What is the estimated completion of the project?

Laks Gurram responded that the Jones Loop has been an MPO Priority since the last four LRTP updates. He also indicated that once the project is in Design Phase it could take several years to get funded through construction. Given the current funding circumstances, the project is anticipated to be funded for construction by 2030. 
Please check the project website (http://www.swflroads.com/project/436563-1) for additional study information.
8. Taylor Road (CR 765A) Feasibility Study - UPDATE
Patrick Bateman, FDOT gave a PowerPoint presentation, Taylor Road Feasibility Study from Royal Road to Airport Road.
The purpose of this project is to improve safety for bicyclists and pedestrians, which are particularly vulnerable to conflicts with vehicles on shared facilities, by providing a pathway 
separated from general traffic. The project will also provide connectivity to the City of Punta Gorda's neighborhoods with the region's bicycle and pedestrian amenities, parks and recreational facilities, and conservation lands in the area. 
Initially the project was from US 41 to Airport Road, however, due to the railroad crossing at the southern terminus the new project limits were shortened to Royal Road to Airport Road. The project is divided into two segments. Segment 1 is from North Jones Loop Road to Airport Road.  This segment is funded for design in FY 2024.  Segment 2 is from Royal Road to North Jones Loop and is not currently funded in FDOT’s Five Year Work Program.  The initial project started as a PD&E study, after evaluating the wetland impacts and dividing the project into two segments, FDOT staff concluded to advance the project into the design phase. The shared use path will be considered on the east side of Taylor Road.
Bob Logan inquired if any federal funds are available to fund this project. D’Juan Harris indicated that the MPO is actively seeking opportunities to leverage federal funding opportunities for projects which is covered under staff comments.

For more information, please check the project website below:

http://www.swflroads.com/us41/taylorroad/about_project.html
9.  Veteran’s Boulevard Corridor Planning Study – Draft Recommendations 

Vitor Suguri, FDOT provided an informational presentation.  
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is conducting a Corridor Planning Study for Veterans Boulevard between US 41 and Kings Highway in Charlotte County, Florida.  The subject corridor is a 6.9‐mile, 4-lane divided roadway. The overall objective of this study is to improve mobility, safety, reliability, and connectivity for people who drive, walk, bike, and use transit within the study corridor.

This study will document the following:

1) Existing conditions including corridor characteristics, travel patterns, operational analysis of all modes, and safety assessment

2) Future conditions including traffic forecasts, access management review (for 2045), operational analysis of all modes and safety analysis, to develop potential safety, operational, and multimodal improvements for the Veterans Boulevard corridor. The identified improvements will be prioritized for short-term (2025), mid-term (2035), and long-term (2045) conditions through close coordination with the Project Steering Committee. The proposed recommendations are subject to change and will be implemented by Charlotte County Staff contingent upon the availability of funds.

Today’s presentation included the draft recommendations based on the results of the existing and future conditions analysis along Veterans Boulevard within the study limits.  These proposed improvements include (but are not limited to) signalization, mid-block crosswalks, access management, intersection lighting, basic and enhanced intersection improvements, and 
improved signage. The presentation does provide any recommendations for capacity improvements or any proposed connection at Veterans/Raintree Boulevard/Hillsborough Boulevard.
Vitor Suguri presented each slide and discussed all the proposed draft recommendations for the corridor.
Dianne Quilty inquired about the proposed improvements at Veterans Boulevard & Cochran Boulevard. She made a recommendation to provide two right turn lanes from northbound Cochran Boulevard to eastbound Veterans Boulevard. 

Laks Gurram suggested to have an exclusive EB bound lane on Veterans Boulevard to SB Torrington St. Vitor Suguri indicated that the Staff will look into the proposed recommendation at this intersection.

Diane Quilty inquired about the functionality of an R-CUT (Restricted Crossing U-Turn) median modification. Vitor Suguri explained with an visual image that was shown on slide 10. 

Vitor Suguri informed that FDOT Consultant added Norman St to this presentation based on the MPO Board and CAC members recommendations. He highlighted the proposed recommendations at this intersection. He also explained the proposed recommendations at Peachland Boulevard and Kings Hwy/Veterans Boulevard.   He also informed that staff will work on showing a better visual representation of turning movements at these two intersections.
10.  Public Comments
Dave Cormier, a citizen from South Gulf Cove appreciated the information provided in the Veterans Boulevard presentation and concurred with the proposed recommendations to implement protected right-turn lanes.  He indicated that these improvements could greatly reduce the number of crashes along the Veterans Boulevard corridor.  He mentioned the recent crashes in Rotonda, and South Gulf Cove and suggested staff implement similar improvements at the intersection of Winchester Boulevard and Marathon Boulevard in West County.
11. Staff Comments 
D’Juan Harris announced that the CAC currently has two vacancies.  There are two potential applicants one for west county and one for south county, respectively.  The two potential applicants Mr. Richard Kirchhoff and Dr. Mary Ellen Kiss both introduced themselves to the committee.  Mr. Harris indicated that the two applicants would be official members of the CAC after the MPO Board approves their applications at the July 18, 2022 Board Meeting. 
Betty-Ann Sherer shared a video animation of what an MPO is, its roles and responsibilities. She encouraged the CAC members to share their comments and concerns.
D’Juan Harris presented an overview of the Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) grant opportunity which was created as a part of the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law.  These grants 
will leverage funding to reinforce the United States Department of Transportation’s paradigm shift towards a Safe Transportation System Approach. The MPO is currently in the early data collection stage of this effort and is actively seeking partners, along with letters of support to submit with the grant application for potential funding of a Charlotte County Comprehensive Safety Action Plan.

Mr. Harris will present an overview of the Safe Streets and Roads for all grant opportunity at next week’s City of Punta Gorda Council meeting.
12. Member Comments
Ed Zubal expressed his concerns regarding the West Port development having only one entrance and exit on to SR 776 and US 41. Charlie Counsil echoed Eb Zubal comments and expressed his support to talk further about this topic outside of the CAC meeting.
Diane Quilty indicated that discussions between Charlotte County’s Building Services Department and the private developer led to the access points both on US 41 and SR 776.  She asserted that this Committee does not have any recourse or influence on what happens at those meetings with the developer. She also recommended that if anyone has any concerns on land use issues to reach out to Charlotte County’s Community Development Planning Staff regarding this development or any other developments within the County.
Betty Ann and D’Juan Harris informed that Charlotte County’s Planning Department handles the land use aspects of any development in the county. Ed Zubal thanked the Committee and the Staff for educating him about the process.

Laks Gurram clarified to the committee members that there are two additional entrances to the West Port development.  One on Biscayne Boulevard and the other entrance would connect internally and end up somewhere at Flamingo Boulevard when the middle portion of the Murdock village be developed. 

He also informed the members that on SR 776 heading to North Toledo Blade Boulevard would potentially have 2 left turn lanes and indicated that Toledo Blade Boulevard from SR 776 to US 41 would be widened to six lanes sometime in the future.

13.  Adjournment (Next CAC Meeting – September 28, 2022)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:32 p.m.  The next regularly scheduled CAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 28, 2022, both virtually and in-person at the Eastport Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in Training Room B beginning at 1:30 p.m.  
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